STANMORE ROAD: PARKING RESTRICTION P10

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Barry Cook, DDI 941-8938

The purpose of this report is to seek the Board’s approval for the installation of a P10 on the west side
of Stanmore Road in the area between London Street and Avalon Street (see attachment))

Henry Africa’s, a Thai restaurant, a bakery, a church and the Richmond Workingmen’s Club are in this
area. Although the bakery provides off street parking, it also relies on kerbside parking to attract
passing traffic. Long-term parking often prevents the availability of kerbside parking in this area.

Richmond Electric situated north of Avalon Street has a P10 restriction and the addition of a short
length of P10 in the area between London Street and Avalon Street would help solve the parking
problem.

Staff

Recommendation: That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of 10 minutes
on the west side of Stanmore Road commencing at a point 26 metres from
its intersection with Avalon Street and extending in a southerly direction for a
distance of 18 metres.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the recommendation be adopted.




